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 West Cheshire Branch

Minutes of Schools Stewards Forum Meeting held 1st March 2012
At Cheshire County Sports Club
Present:  Andy Thomas (Leftwich County High), Maria Walsh (Tarporley High), Susan Carter (Cloughwood), Gaz Dudley (Ellesmere Port UCAT Academy), Mark Higgins (Helsby High), Mandy Macaw (Winsford E-ACT Academy), Clare Power (UCAT Northwich Academy), Jenny Johnson (Hoole Primary).

In Attendance: Keith Bradley (UNISON North West Regional Lead Officer for Schools), James Rupa (UNISON Regional Officer), Ray McHale (West Cheshire Assistant Branch Secretary), Dawn Moulton (West Cheshire Assistant Branch Secretary).

Apologies: Susan Booth (Cherry Grove Primary), Julie Dean (Hinderton Primary).

As this was the first meeting of the West Cheshire Branch Schools Stewards Forum, it was agreed to run the meeting informally and decide the terms of reference for future meetings at the end of the discussion. 

Discussion – Academies led by Keith Bradley
Keith explained the position of Cheshire West and Chester Council on academies and how they openly support Government policy on academies but say they do not want to push schools to become academies. However, the Council Chief Executive has recently briefed out to schools that the Local Authority will no longer fund repairs to schools and that they would be better financially if they do become academies. Keith said that this isn’t strictly true. Keith explained the funding structure for all schools, including academies. Keith said that the Council cannot legally leave schools high and dry and Government cuts to funding will apply equally to academies as to maintained schools.
Governors on our schools will have recently discussed and made decisions about academy status. Keith advised we all ask to see the minutes of recent Governors meetings to see what was said. If a decision was made to become an academy, we must make sure the community is fully informed about the issues and we can support them if they want to campaign against it.

In academies which have already converted, some are already having financial difficulties.

In Cheshire West and Chester, the picture is messy. Schools are at different stages. Some have already taken the decision to convert at different times over the next year (Neston High and Leftwich County). Tarporley decides on 27th March. 

UNISON has written to all High School Head Teachers and those four Primary School Heads who are being targeted and they are saying different things. The Branch has copies of the replies and we can share them with you if you ask us. 
In existing academies within the Borough, we have already seen out-sourcing of support services such as cleaning and ICT.

There is a lot more information on the Anti- Academy Alliance website (www.antiacademies.org.uk) and you can also follow the alliance on Facebook (http://www.facebook.com/?ref=home#!/pages/Anti-Academies-Alliance/178831804728?ref=ts) and Twitter (http://twitter.com/antiacademies). 

There was a discussion about what Stewards and members are facing on the ground in different academies and how we can best support our members through the TUPE transfer process and beyond. Keith explained that UNISON has negotiated National Recognition Agreements with E-ACT and School Cooperative Society. We also need to keep an eye on what is happening on the ground and get support from the Branch and the Region if there are any concerns whatsoever.
Item 4: Role Boundaries and Job Evaluation
Ray led a discussion on where Single Status has left School Support Staff, particularly Teaching Assistants. He stated that Job Descriptions for Teaching Assistants still leave a lot to be desired as there are a lot of similarities in the JDs for different grades and this can be exploited to recruit people on lower grades than they should be for the work they are doing. Ray was involved in the process of evaluating jobs and he tries to keep an eye on job adverts. He complains when schools are advertising for a certain grade but asking for qualifications that are only necessary on a higher grade. Ray explained that if TAs are being asked to do work above their current grade they should ask for re-grading and if schools do not abide by the Job Evaluation Scheme we can put in Equal Pay claims against them. Academies also need to abide by Job Evaluation. 
Ray explained that he would like to revisit some of the Job Descriptions for Teaching Assistants in order to capture the differences between the different grades. He will make this a priority once the Terms and Conditions Dispute with the Council is over and will report back to the Schools Stewards Forum as that progresses. Ray wants to develop a Fair Treatment Charter for Teaching Assistants and encourage schools to sign up.

Item 3: Administering Medicines in Schools 
Keith shared copies of the UNISON Guidance Booklet and encouraged everyone to visit www.unison.org.uk/education and look at Sarah Peters’ electronic bulletins. Sarah is collecting data on administering medicines in schools. Keith’s advice is: don’t do it. Mostly, if you are asked to do it, it will be voluntary. If it is in your contract and you therefore have to do it you must make sure you are doing so safely; that there is an up-to-date risk assessment on the child and that you are able to follow the correct procedure. Action has been taken against our members when things go wrong.
Keith is happy to advise on whole school policies on medication via the Branch Office. 

Item 5: Future Meetings and terms of reference
A couple of people had had some difficulty getting facility time to attend today, but everyone had found the meeting useful. It was suggested that we should meet every month given the pace of change at the moment but we agreed to meet every half term (six meetings per year) and to meet again after Easter (avoiding exam time in May and June). 

We will have standing items on the agenda as well as other items and guest speakers on particular subjects. 

Gaz has agreed to chair the meetings in future and Maria will take minutes to be typed up and distributed by the Branch Office. Dawn, Maria and Gaz will liaise about the date and agenda for the next meeting, but we will try to give people as much notice of the meeting as possible and may involve people in choosing a date using ‘voting button’ on outlook if this can be done.

Any other Business
Keith mentioned the National Awards for School Support Staff and encouraged people to make nominations. Nomination forms can be printed off from the website www.unison.org.uk 

Date of Next Meeting
To be confirmed 

